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"Nourishing Spirit, Building Community, and Working for Justice"

 50 Bloomfield Avenue, Hartford, CT 06105
Tel: (860) 233-9897 • Email: hartforduusociety@gmail.com

www.ushartford.org

Office Administrator's Hours:
Sunday 9:00 a.m. to 2:00 p.m.

Monday & Tuesday 8:30 a.m. – 3:30 p.m.
Wednesday & Thursday, 8:30 a.m. – 3:00 p.m. 

*Office Closed Monday, May 29, 2023 in observance of
Memorial Day

You might not be accessing the entire newsletter...

Newsletter emails are often truncated when opened. To be sure you can read the
entire newsletter, when you get to the bottom of this page – you may see the
following:

         [Message clipped]  View entire message

If so, click on "View entire message" (at the bottom of this message). The
complete newsletter will open in a new browser window. 
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 The Reverend Dawn Skjei Cooley writes: “ Because we have not always had the
courage to be imperfect, we let go of who we ought to be and embrace who we

are.” This Sunday we will explore the theme of vulnerability through the lens of
imperfection and the necessity of embracing imperfection as a spiritual gift.

 Sunday Morning Service, 10:30 a.m.

May 21, 2023
“The Necessity of Imperfection”

Rev. Aaron Payson, Pulpit Guest
Margaret Leicach, Worship Associate  

Sam Moffett, Director of Music Ministries 
Meetinghouse, Musical Guests

View this Sunday's Order of Service

Matters of the Heart
Electronically by 9 a.m. Sunday: Matters of the Heart Email

In person – use the MOH basket for written cards on Sunday
morning

Religious Education in person 10:30 a.m.
Annie Witzler, Interim RE Coordinator 

Annual Meeting, Soup, and Coffee Hour in Fellowship
Hall, immediately following the service

Can't be here in person for worship?
Join us on ZOOM 10:30 a.m.

Meeting ID: 931 0388 7934
Passcode: 128493

Virtual Coffee Hour to follow!

The service is also streamed on Facebook —
Follow our page and receive notifications every time we go live.

Couldn't make it to USH, and missed the livestream?
Watch any service, anytime, here on Vimeo

 

Rev. Aaron Payson – Pulpit Guest

Rev. Aaron Payson is a 3rd-generation UU and 2nd
generation UU minister, having grown up in
Lancaster PA where his father was minister for 20
years. Rev. Aaron has a BA in Psychology from
Elizabethtown College and an MDiv from Andover
Newton and is currently working on his Doctorate
in Ministry from Hartford Seminary. He has been
Minister of the UU Church of Worcester since

1999, serves on the UU Trauma Response Ministry, which he
helped found, and is an adjunct faculty member at Worcester
State College. His wife, Kristen, is Editor of The Landmark
newspaper and they have two young-adult children, Morgaine
and Charlie.

 

Margaret Leicach – Worship Associate

Margaret Leicach is a 1st generation UU, having found
this congregation in her forties. She is proud mother to
daughters Laura, Donna, and Sandra, grateful mother-
in-law to Richard, Paul, and Chris, and super-proud
grandmother to Olivia and Derek. After a long career in
the mental health field, she now keeps herself wicked

busy as a Realtor
 

Meetinghouse – Musical
Guests

Meetinghouse is a
folk/rock/bluegrass/r&b musical
group that serendipitously happens to
be made up of Unitarian Universalists.

Sarah McKenzie – Guitar, Banjo, Vocals
Kate Howard – Bender - Keyboards, Vocals
Jeannine West\brook – Vocals
Charles Rooney – Bass, Vocals
Tom Gervais – Percussion

 

Worship Calendar
Upcoming Services:
Join us, in person or online. 
 
May 28 – "Our Peacemakers: A Memorial
Day Forum", Rick Tsukada, Pulpit
Guest/Michael Michaud, Worship Associate

June 4 – "Celebrating Pride Month and
Flower Communion", Ron Friedman, Pulpit Guest/Sue Smolski,
Worship Associate

June 11- “Youth Service” USH Youth, Teachers, and Annie Witzler,
Interim Religious Education Coordinator, Pulpit Guests/Michael Michaud,
Worship Associate Consultant

June 18 – “Father’s Day”, Rev. Stephen Kendrick, Pulpit Guest/Judy
Robbins, Worship Associate

Sue Smolski 
Worship Associate Coordinator 

USH News
ANNUAL MEETING NOTICE

The Unitarian Society of Hartford's Annual Meeting will be held this
Sunday,  May 21, 2023, in Fellowship Hall following worship. Those
choosing to view from home will be able to do so via Zoom. There will be
four items up for vote: Changes to the USH Constitution; How the
Congregation votes on moving forward regarding proposed Article II
changes to the UUA Constitution; Making Permanent the 50/50 share of
undesignated contributions to Sunday offerings between USH and the
month's Good Neighbor Offering recipient; and the following nominees for
the Board of Directors:

Slate of nominees for open Board positions:

President, 1-year term – Dana Donovan
President-Elect, 1-year term – Nancy Kemmerer
Secretary, 2-year term – Gloria Francesca Mengual
Chair of Spiritual Life, 2-year term – Rick Tsukada
Chair of Social Justice, 2-year term – Judy Sullivan
 *Chair of Membership, 2-year term – Laurie Kelliher
 *Chair of Finance, 1-year term – Jim Venneman

*If the USH Constitution changes are approved

Note: In addition to the above nominees for open positions, the 2023/24
USH Board will also include the following current board members who have
completed the first year of their respective two-year terms:

• Treasurer: Jon Covault
• Chair, Council on Administration: Paul Cipriano
• Chair, Council on Community Within: Christina Davies

Cant make it in-person to the Annual Meeting?
Join the meeting online through zoom following service. Click Here

Become a Member of the
Unitarian Society of Hartford

“You hardly knew how hungry you were to be gathered in,
 to receive the welcome that invited you to enter entirely…

You began to breathe again…You learned to sing”.
~ Jan Richardson

Spring… a time of renewal, of blossoming, of rebirth in the fullest sense of
being alive. It is a season when USH enjoys welcoming new members into

the embrace of our UU community. If you have been considering
membership at the Meeting House please contact Karolina Wojtysko in

the office, Laurie Kelliher, or visit the Welcome Table in the lobby. 

Remembering Bill Laporte-Bryan

Long-time member Bill LaPorte-Bryan passed away on
May 15. There will be a memorial service and reception
on September 16 here at USH. Details will be announced
later.

USH Paving
Project

You will notice, as you drive into the
Meeting House parking area, that the
reconstruction project has begun: both
driveways and the parking area (mostly
for 'handicapped' parking) in front of
the building have had top surfaces
removed, exposing the base material.
This is intentional, providing time and
opportunity for that material to be compacted through a period of use prior to
final grading and resurfacing.

One important point to notice, though, is that the parking area is not level
with the walkway leading to the front entrance. Use caution — watch
your step!

During the paving process, plans are to generally have one of the two driveways
available for use, allowing access to the large north parking lot.
The results should provide new pavement and improved drainage to catch basins.

Your patience and cooperation during the project is appreciated.

~ David Newton, Chair, Building and Grounds

General Assembly: 2023
"Faithfully Becoming"

This year's General Assembly (GA) will be held June 21 through 25, in
Pittsburgh. Attendees will be able to participate either online or in person 
As stated on the UUA's website, "The General Assembly of the Unitarian
Universalist Association is the annual gathering of UUs where we conduct the
business of the Association, explore the theological underpinnings of our faith,
and lean into our mission and principles."

Registration has now opened with a variety of rates posted through May 15, when
some of the rate categories will increase. Access uua.org, click on "menu", and
select "General Assembly" for the details.

"There are those who may find it more manageable to spread out their GA
registration fee in smaller, periodic installments rather than one lump sum. When
you register you may now choose to pay with a payment plan option to spread out
your payments over several months. Registration can be paid in installments, with
as little as $50 down." Click here for more information.

~ Contributed by Sue Smolski

Cast Your Vote on May 21!

The UUA has proposed major changes to Article II of the bylaws that will affect
every UU in the United States and USH is no exception. Article II contains our
Seven Principles and Six Sources and also defines the purpose of the UUA. In this
revision, the principles are changed to values, the Sources are now a paragraph of
inspiration, and, perhaps most importantly: they change the relationship of the
UUA to its member congregations. 

Click these links for:
·      A side-by-side markup of the changes (just the facts, no opinions),
·      A balanced Pro/Con Review that is a good introduction,
·      A brief Summary Commentary on the proposal,
·      A longer well written case for retaining the Principles, and
·      A detailed line-by-line analysis of the proposal.
 
The UUA’s case for making the changes is found here.
 
The changes will be voted on at General Assembly in June. If the changes pass this
hurdle, they will officially be voted into the bylaws in 2024. 

 
At the USH Annual Meeting this week, Sunday, May 21, you will be asked to
vote whether you are in favor of these changes or against them. Your delegates to
the UU General Assembly will be your representatives when the vote is taken.
This year’s GA delegates are Judy Robbins, Laura Cipriano, and Dana Donovan
with Tina Davies as the alternate. If you have a question you would like to ask,
email the delegates here.

Love In Action
Stewardship Campaign
Goal: $318,000
As of May 15, 2023:
$271,314 Raised 

USH members have pledged 85% of our goal!
We need every pledge to meet our goal of
$318,000.

If you haven’t pledged yet, please make it a
priority. Pick up a pledge form at the
Welcome Desk or in Fellowship Hall if you
need one, or contact meet with Carolyn
Carlson at Coffee Hour on Sunday. 

What are Susan and Evan doing in the
Memorial Garden?

• Enjoying and maintaining a place of beauty on
our grounds.
• Exercising with a purpose.
• Learning about new plants.
• Getting to know one another.
• And, we are looking for another person to help us
revive the gardens during this spring season. 

We have the tools. Times/Dates TBD
Contact us!
evanwilliams.ms@gmail.com 
susan.hope51@gmail.com

Meeting House Presents
at the Unitarian Society of Hartford
50 Bloomfield Avenue Hartford, CT 06105

Horizon Blue Band
A blend of folk, bluegrass, country, blues,

and rock

Friday, May 19 – 7:00 p.m.
$10 admission

Potluck Dinner
Fundraising potluck dinner to support the
Veterans for Peace Golden Rule Project on
June 6 in Fellowship Hall from 6 – 8 p.m.
Local singer/songwriter and physician Hugh
Blumenfeld will be performing followed by a
question & answer with the Golden Rule
crew. Any contributions and help will be
greatly appreciated.
Please contact Fred Louis.

Join us Sunday, June 11 after the service for the Annual Picnic! It will

be a potluck-style event, so please be sure to bring something to share

(and please include an ingredients list on an index card!). Contact

Tina Davies or Annie Witzler for more information.
 

Over the next three weeks stop by Servetus. We will have various items free to
take home! From baskets to office supplies, everything must go!

All items left over will be donated to various groups/organizations.

USH Groups
UU Spirit Life Conversations
SpiritLife Conversations will meet at the Universalist
Church in West Hartford, in person, Saturday,
5/20, from 9 – 10:30 a.m. 

Tending to the Inner Spark of Radiance.  The
linked reading from John Prendergast is introduced
by Adyashanti:  “The spiritual task we are given is a
simple one: to attend to that inner spark of radiance,
to hold vigil over it until we realize it to be our self,
and to dig up and cast off all argument we have with
its love.” We will discuss the inner fire of our spirit

lives and the spiritual tasks that we undertake to tend them. 

Go to UUSpiritLife.org and click the link for May 20 to read a short article. Jot
a few notes and then gather for a facilitated discussion with UUs from the three
area churches. No pre-registration is required.

Facilitator: David Gonci

Social Justice
May Good Neighbor Offering

The May good neighbor offering recipient is
the Veterans for Peace Golden Rule
Project. In 1958 four Quaker peace activists
attempted to sail a 34 ft. ketch named Golden
Rule to the Marshall Islands to try and halt
nuclear weapons testing. They were boarded
and arrested in Honolulu. The Golden Rule
sank in 2010 but has been restored and has
been sailing around the United States since

2015 with the goal of eliminating nuclear weapons.

The ship will be in Connecticut starting on Memorial Day, and will arrive in
the Hartford area on June 5. The Central Connecticut chapter of Veterans
for Peace, the Quaker Meeting House, Hope Out Loud, and others are
organizing welcoming/educational events and arranging support for the
Golden Rule and its crew. 

Donations will go to Chapter 42 of Veterans for Peace to cover local
expenses. Any leftover funds will go to the Golden Rule Project. 

For more information
visit vfpgoldenruleproject.org and/or hopeoutloud.org.

GHIIA Lobby Day at
the Legislative Office
Building - May 3, 2023

A day of advocacy around GHIAA's current issues:
Fair Share Zoning Reform HB6663
Mental Health - Husky for Immigrants HB6616
Gun Violence Prevention - Budget ask
MIRA HB6664
Education HB5003

Pictured: Judy Sullivan, Diana Heymann, Mary Sherwin, Louise Harmon

SAVE THE DATE
SATURDAY, JUNE 24

West Hartford Pride – A Day to Celebrate
Diversity and Unity!

USH will again share a booth with West Hartford Universalist Church at
the West Hartford Pride Festival. Watch for volunteer sign-up and/or

email Judy.

Social Justice Committee
Interested in justice work? Come meet with us to learn the latest about ongoing
activities and discover new initiatives. Our next ZOOM meeting is June 20th, at
7 p.m. Everyone's invited. Contact Judy Sullivan for information.

Click the button below to Join!
Meeting ID: 819 3540 3837
Passcode: 026862

ZOOM Link Social Justice Meeting Click Here

Food Pantry News
Our food donations are now going to The
Horace Bushnell Food Pantry on the corner
of Albany Ave. and Vine St, Hartford neighbors
about 2 miles from us. It is set up so that people
shop for what they need/want.

The organizers have requested healthy foods.
Here are some examples, all shelf-stable
packaged, canned, dried:

1. Oatmeal and other breakfast cereals and bars
2. Milk and alternative milks and fruit juices

3, Vegetables, tomatoes, peas, beans/ legumes 
4. Fruits, applesauce, jelly and preserves

5 .Chicken, tuna, and other meats and fish
6 .Peanuts, nuts, seeds, nut butters and alternatives

6. Soups and stews

PLEASE CHECK DATES FOR EACH ITEM. Food donations can only be
accepted with the current month and all future dates."

-Diana Heymann

RE and Chalice
Clubhouse

Looking for a supportive, inclusive, non-
judgemental home for your family’s spiritual
needs? Let USH be yours! Visit and learn about
Unitarian Universalism, our congregation, and
how USH can foster your family’s religious or
spiritual journeys.

Sign up for Sundays here online or in person at
the welcome table. Questions? Reach out to our
Interim Religious Education Coordinator Annie
Witzler for more information.

The USH Youth Group is making soup this Sunday, and it will be available for
purchase after the service during coffee hour. Hearty Beef and Vegetarian

varieties will be available with biscuits. Please remember to bring small
denominations of cash ($1, $5, etc)! All proceeds go to support the USH

Youth Group. We make enough soup to supply local soup kitchens around the city
of Hartford. Come hungry!

 
Youth wishing to help with the soup preparation should arrive roughly

an hour before service — about 9:30 a.m.
 

We hope to see you there!

Click HERE for RE Newsletter

Monthly Gatherings

Click the photo above for detailed information

Disability Support Group — This group meets online on the first Saturday
of each month at 10:30 a.m. The zoom link is sent a few days prior to the
meeting. In this group, participants discuss the challenges of physical disability
(chronic illness, chronic pain, impaired senses, impaired mobility) and emotional
pain (loss, mental illness), and the stresses of caretaking a loved one. What is said
in the group stays in the group. Email Gloria Bent for more information or
call 860-904-7768. 

USH Book Group
Our UU Book Group meets from 2:30 – 4 p.m. on the 2nd
Thursday of each month, September through June, either on Zoom
or occasionally as a hybrid meeting. If you would like to participate in
a discussion of the book and related issues, please contact Ginny Allen
at fiddlenurse1@gmail.com. An email with the Zoom link will be
sent a day or two before the meeting. 

Our selection for June 8 is The Book of Lost Friends by Lisa
Wingate.

The books selected for September and onward will be posted during
the summer.
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Events Around CT
Sailing for a Nuclear Free
World and a Peaceful,
Sustainable Future
Historic Sailboat Project Supports
UN Treaty to Ban Nuclear
Weapons

In 1958 four Quaker peace activists
sailed the Golden Rule toward the
Marshall Islands in an attempt to halt nuclear weapons testing. The US Coast
Guard boarded her in Honolulu and arrested her crew, causing an international
outcry. The arrest of the crew and the raising awareness of the dangers of
radiation led to worldwide demands to stop nuclear testing.

This spurred the U.S., the U.S.S.R., and the U.K. to sign the Limited Nuclear Test
Ban Treaty of 1963. In 2010, the Golden Rule was rebuilt in Humboldt Bay,
Northern California, and is now, “Sailing for a Nuclear Free World and a Peaceful,
Sustainable Future.”
 

Central Connecticut Schedule
 

Tuesday, June 6, 2023
• Tuesday, noon: Press Conference in front of Hartford City Hall.
• Tuesday, 6 pm: Potluck Dinner, Unitarian Society of Hartford, 50 Bloomfield
Avenue, Hartford, CT 06105. Enjoy musician Hugh Blumenfeld followed by film
“Making Waves,” and presentation by Golden Rule crew.

Wednesday, June 7
• Wednesday, 11:30 am – 12:30 pm: Silent Vigil for a nuclear weapons free world,
peace and non-violence, Old State House plaza, Hartford.
• Best viewing of Golden Rule; preparing for departure with sails unfurled, 1:00-
3:00 pm. Visible from area around Charter Oak Landing, Hartford.

Thursday, June 8
• Thursday, 9:00 to 10:00 am: Harbor Park, Middletown; meet over breakfast
with the crew.

For More Information:
www.hopeoutloud.org
Facebook: GoldenRulePeaceBoat
www.vfpgoldenrule.org

USH Resources
2022 – 2023 USH Board of Directors
Eve Pech: President
Dana Donovan: President-Elect
Jon Covault: Treasurer
Sarah Harmon McKenzie: Secretary
Peter Meny: Spiritual Life Council Chair
Paul Cipriano: Administration Council Chair
Judy Sullivan: Social Justice Council Chair
Tina Davies: Community Within Council Chair

Have a question or comment for the board? Send an email
to: ushboardofdirectors@gmail.com.

June Board Meeting
June 9, 6:30 p.m. – 8:30 p.m. In person, Library

ZOOM Link for Board Meeting

The latest financial reports for FY 2022-2023 have been posted,
click HERE to view.

The 2021/22 Annual Report is available HERE

The Board Meeting Minutes for March 2023 have been posted. Click HERE to
view the USH Directory, Reports, meeting minutes, and other church business
information online. Contact Karolina Wojtysko for the username and
password.

USH Staff:
Sam Moffett, Director of Music Ministries
smoffettuu@gmail.com | 860-233-9897 ext. 108

Annie Witzler, Interim Religious Education Coordinator
re4ush@gmail.com | 860-233-9897 ext. 104

Patty Peck, Bookkeeper 
ushtreasurer50@gmail.com | 860-233-9897 ext. 102

Karolina Wojtysko, Office Administrator & Building Rentals
hartforduusociety@gmail.com | 860-233-9897 ext. 100

The deadline for USH Enews submissions is
Tuesday at Noon.

Please write in the 'Subject' field "USH Enews", and include the dates
that your submission should be featured. Announcements about upcoming

events appear for two consecutive weeks maximum unless other arrangements
have been made with the editorial team.

Articles should be sent as email file attachments, and images need to be sent
separately as jpeg, jpg, png, tiff, bmp, or gif files.

Thank you for your submission!

Email Your Submission

Missed Last Week's Enews? Click HERE

USH Calendar of Events
The calendar for May 2023 can be viewed HERE.

Please consult our Online Calendar regularly for all
upcoming events coordinated by the
Unitarian Society of Hartford

To submit a Calendar Request (also for an online USH Zoom Room gathering)
click HERE.
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